
PO-26843 

 
 

1 
 

 Ombudsman’s Determination 

Applicant Mrs W 

Scheme NHS Pension Scheme (the Scheme) 

Respondents  NHS Business Services Authority (NHSBSA) 
  

Outcome  

 

 

Complaint summary  

 Mrs W’s complaint is that NHSBSA incorrectly informed her that she could not retire, 

and this caused her significant distress and inconvenience.  

Background information, including submissions from the parties 

 Mrs W was a member of the Scheme between 15 August 1983 and 13 August 1988. 

 On 1 September 1997, Mrs W re-joined the Scheme which is now known as the 1995 

Section. 

 On 1 June 2016, Mrs W joined the 2015 (Career Average Revalued Earnings 

(CARE)) Section of the Scheme and all her previously accrued pension was treated 

“separately for pension purposes”. 

 On 20 February 2018, NHS Pensions received Mrs W’s application for voluntary early 

retirement, with effect from 31 March 2018. The application stated Mrs W elected only 

to request payment of her 1995 Section Scheme benefits. 

 On 19 March 2018, NHSBSA wrote to Mrs W’s employer stating that as she was now 

a member of 2015 Section, she could not elect to retire before age 60.   
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Adjudicator’s Opinion 

 

• The distress and inconvenience experienced by Mrs W was nominal. 
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• Although, Mrs W did not refer to the late payment of her lump sum as a core 

element of her complaint, it was a material fact and should reasonably be 

addressed when considering the non-financial injustice she suffered ‘in the round’. 

• NHSBSA upheld Mrs W’s complaint and offered her an apology for its error at the 

earliest opportunity. Consequently, further redress was not appropriate, based on 

the facts of the case.  

 Mrs W did not accept the Adjudicator’s Opinion and the complaint was passed to me 

to consider. Mrs W provided her further comments which do not change the outcome. 

I agree with the Adjudicator’s Opinion and I will therefore only respond to the key 

points made by Mrs W for completeness. 

Ombudsman’s decision 

 

 

 

 Therefore, I do not uphold Mrs W’s complaint. 

 
 
Anthony Arter 

Pensions Ombudsman 
8 April 2019 


